
Rio Dell-Scotia Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting
March 1, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m. by Nick Angeloff, president.  Present 
were Jim Brickley, vice-president; Susan Pryor; Sarah Reback; Tracy O’Connell, 
secretary; and Amanda Carter, Mavis Amen, and Athena Egan.

Sarah moved and Nick seconded to approve the financial report as presented.  The 
motion passed.

Tracy moved and Jim seconded to close out the community garden fund and write a 
check for the $300 balance to Providence, which funds the resource center.  This was 
suggested by Melissa and agreed to by Sarah.  The motion passed.

Susan moved and Nick seconded to cancel checks more than two years outstanding 
that the chamber had written that were not cashed.  The motion passed.

Discussion centered on the Wildwood Days parade.  The theme, Not Our First Rodeo 
received the most traction.  Jim wanted to avoid reference to ‘saddles’ in the theme.

Dorothy Johnson and Debra Garnes were put forward as potential grand marshal 
candidates.  Susan said she would check with Lisa Wilson about a preference and if 
there were none, the chamber could vote at the next meeting.

Nick and Susan are to connect about a time to establish where the additional flags are 
to be placed, in Scotia, to have those holes dug and cement for holders poured after 
the locations are approved by others affected.

Amanda is forwarding the map to Nick of where on city hall land the last kiosk is to 
go, and he is to work on getting it in the ground either this coming weekend or the 
weekend of March 16.

Mavis formed a committee consisting of herself, Amanda, Athena, and Sarah to look 
at ways to promote awareness of the chamber in the local business community and 
increase membership.

The meeting was adjourned at 1 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Tracy O’Connell, secretary




